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Annual Report from Ellesmere Parish Council
Good evening and welcome to Ellesmere Rural Parish’s 2022 Annual Parish Meeting. 

As we approach a new Parish Council term, we will begin by thanking all of our Councillors for their time and voluntary dedication to the Parish Council, without their service the Parish Council would be unable to function.  I would also like to extend thanks to our former fellow Councillor, and Chairman, Brian Cole for his service to this Council.  Brian was instrumental in devising a road safety project for this Council, the first phase of which is due to be implemented shortly.   I would also like to offer my thanks to our Unitary Councillors for their continued support and attendance at our Meeting.
This last municipal year has certainly been somewhat slower in terms of productivity than we would have liked; it seems that we are all still suffering from the effects of the pandemic in respect of services and supplies.  Hopefully, the financial term of 2022-23 will start to show a return to normality.
Our precept request for 2021-22 was £37,721 with an additional £3,340.67 in Neighbourhood Fund money.  Yet again we have returned a 0% increase in the ERPC element of your Council Tax.  We have also continued our working contribution in the Cemetery Working Group with the Town Council.  We have continued to support the maintenance of our graveyards, village halls, newsletter, day care centre and library.  
There have been 10 Ordinary Meetings of the Parish Council in the last fiscal year, one Extraordinary Meeting and also 10 planning committee meetings.   We have been consulted on 48 new planning applications over the last 12 months and have submitted objections to just 2.  Our Council meetings and planning committee meetings are open to the press and public and, as always, everyone is welcome to attend 

As mentioned in last year’s report we are purchasing some Vehicle Activate Signs to help improve road safety in the parish  - the first order for 4 has been placed and we hope to have them installed over the coming weeks in Tetchill. We are looking at another potential road safety scheme which will be progressed shortly.  The sign cleaning project has yet to be implemented as we have been let down by the contractor but we are actively pursuing the aim to have all signs cleaned and surrounding vegetation cut back.  Unfortunately, the replacement and fixing of damaged signs remains in the hand of Shropshire Council but we will continue to press for action. The Parish Council has continued to report potholes, overhanging hedges, flooding and other highways matters affecting our parish.  One project we are pleased to have delivered this year was the ordering of anti dog fouling signs which have been displayed around the villages to remind owners of their responsibilities.  We will continue to monitor this activity which blights our communities.  We have also provided our village halls with grants to provide projectors and screens to enable conferencing, film shows etc.  We are proud to report that we have now provided Ellesmere Rural Parish with 7 defibrillators, for which community training has been provided by the Wrexham First Responders, to whom we are very grateful.  
The Parish Council is continuing with its ambition to have the land known as The Gravel Hole registered in ERPC’s name.  This area has been within the Parish Council’s control since the 1890s and we intend to keep it in perpetuity as an amenity area for the parish. We hope to complete the process over the next few months.  
We currently have two vacancies on the Parish Council to represent Welsh Frankton and Dudleston Heath Wards.  We hope to fill at least one next month.  If you are interested in joining please contact our Clerk in the first instance.

Please visit our website for information about meetings, planning, finances, road closures and so on.  Agendas, copies of minutes and notices are all displayed on our notice boards and on our website.  Our financial year ended on 31st March and we are about to have our internal audit carried out.  Our financial information will be available for inspection shortly as we send our completed annual return to the external auditors for examination.  This will also be displayed on the website.  

This concludes my report.  
